Dear   ,
I am writing to request your support of my application for the SoTL Scholars Co-op at ETSU.
This opportunity, offered through our Center for Teaching Excellence (in cooperation with the Office of the Vice-Provost for Research), brings together a diverse set of up to 5 faculty members across campus to collaboratively develop and conduct an interdisciplinary study about our teaching (and student outcomes) at ETSU. This type of research at the college level is known as the Scholarship of Teaching and Learning, or SoTL. This research will not only inform our own faculty at ETSU about effective teaching practices, but will inform the greater teaching community in higher education of the same.
The Co-op will be named this December and the group will meet once after classes end, and then begin more intensive work starting in January of 2025, concluding in May of 2026. In addition to the completed research, members receive a stipend for their commitment to the project. One expectation of membership in the Co-op is to share information about the study and early results with our department at some point during the 2025-2026 AY.
As part of the application process, a completed form of support is needed from my chair. This form, instead of a letter, was created to help keep the process as streamlined and efficient for you as possible. 
The link to complete this affirmation of your support can be found here.
My application is due by November 24. Department chairs are asked to complete this form by no later than December 2.
If you have questions about this program, please reach out to Dr. Alison Barton, CTE Director, at barton@etsu.edu.
Thank you for your support,

 
